
 
 
 

Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

MUNICIPAL WASTE MANAGEMENT LTD. - SW35-8-21W LANDFILL –  
FILE: 5818.00 
 
A proposal has been filed by Municipal Waste Management Ltd. to continue to operate the 
Municipal Waste Management Landfill; a waste disposal ground located on the SW quarter of 
Sec. 35, Twp. 8 Rge. 21 WPM in the Municipality of Souris-Glenwood.  The Development 
consists of landfill cells, a leachate collection system and storage pond, a weigh scale, an 
operator building, an equipment storage building, limited storage for recyclables, metals, tires, 
used oil and areas for stockpiling cover material.  The Facility currently accepts at the landfill: 
construction, industrial, and household waste, clean fill, concrete, and construction and 
demolition (C&D) waste from surrounding municipalities and towns.  Special wastes may be 
accepted provided documentation and proper handling is followed; for example; asbestos-
containing materials (ACM), SRM (Specified Risk Material which is federally regulated) and 
deadstock.  The facility proposes to continue to operate the waste disposal ground at this 
location which will include construction of new waste cells over the next 25 years, and to 
develop a petroleum contaminated soil remediation facility in accordance with current 
provincial guidelines. 
 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 
or by E-mail (cory.switzer@gov.mb.ca), not later than MARCH 28, 2016.  Further 
information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative Library, 200 
Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 
Online Registry: http://www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or by 
contacting Cory Switzer, Environmental Engineer at @ 204-250-7645. 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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